
 

Changing State of Refrigerants – Digest 2018-1 

The EPA has updated Refrigerant Management Requirements 

Section 608 of the Clean Air Act requires proper refrigerant management 

practices by technicians, owners and operators of HVACR equipment.   

Effective 1-1-2018: multiple changes have been made to these regulations. 
 
For Technicians: Stating 1-1-2018:     

 New technicians must pass a revised* 608 certification exam – they must keep a 

copy of the certificate at their place of business – they must maintain a copy of 

the certificate for 3-years after leaving the trade. *previously certified technicians 

do not need to re-test. 

 Technicians/Contractors  who dispose of (5 to 50Lbs) systems must keep 

records of: 

o Location, date, and refrigerant type recovered. 
o Quantity of refrigerant, by type, recovered for disposal, in each month. 
o Quantity of refrigerant and type transferred for reclaim or destruction, and the 

company or person to whom it was transferred. 
 

For End users Starting 1-1-2019:   

 New leak inspection and verification tests are required for appliances that the 

have exceeded the applicable leak rate according to the schedule below. 

 

 
For more info go to http://www.rsd.net/refrigerantsuite/index.php or call 800-245-8007 ex 00405 


